NORTH LUFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council held at North Luffenham Community Centre at 5-30 pm on Thursday April 9th 2015 

Present:   Cllr Cade (Chair), Cllr Sewell (Vice-Chair), Cllr Riordan,  Cllr Ellis, Cllr Cummings, Cllr Smith and Cllr Overington.
Also in attendance:    Mr I Ferguson (Parish Clerk)

There were 6 members of the public present

1. Apologies received from Cllr Barnes and Cty Cllr Miss Waller had indicated that she would not be able to attend.
2. Declarations of interest.   Cllr Cade declared an interest in item 4 (cricket club nets) by virtue of being Chair of North Luffenham Cricket Club.
3. Consider planning application for increase in number of Military Working Dogs at St George’s barracks.  Cllr Cummings had circulated a paper dated April 7th 2015  which culminated in a draft resolution embodying a proposed reply to the planning application. Just prior to the meeting Cllr Overington had circulated an e-mail suggesting an amendment to the resolution.  There was some discussion as to whether the PC’s reply should include a reference to opening up the bridle path along the perimeter fence of the airfield. It was AGREED that that should remain in the response. It was further AGREED that paragraph (d) of Cllr Cummings paper, which thanks the RCC/MoD for their diligence and consideration in dealing with this matter, should be taken out of the formal response and included in the covering letter. It was thought that the response was best dealt with by post and the Clerk reminded the PC that the 21 day response period expires on April 14th 2015.  Action = Cllr Smith

In considering item 4 the Parish Council is acting as Trustee for the Oval recreation ground  

AT THIS POINT OF THE MEETING, AND FOLLOWING THE DECLARATION IN ITEM 2 ABOVE Cllr SEWELL TOOK THE CHAIR

4. Consider the retrospective application from North Luffenham Cricket Club for the erection of new larger nets on the Oval

· In response to a specific request from the Chair, Cllr Riordan expressed concern that there should be no “gap” between the PC’s Public Liability cover and that of  the Cricket Club insurance.  However Cllr Overington said that while that is an important issue it is a secondary issue re new nets.

· Cllr Overington commented that the PC is meeting to consider the cricket club’s retrospective application and he noted that the Club accept that such discussions should have been in advance.  He wondered whether the nets could be modified to be not so large.  Indeed he had visited Ketton CC’s nets which are smaller but still serve their purpose.

· Cllr Smith said that Safety should be the prime concern

· Cllr Cummings has not come across much anti-nets feeling in the village

· Cllr Riordan suggested that we should accept the nets as they are and have them removed at the end of the season. However Cllr Cummings thought this would reduce the lifespan of the nets.

· It was proposed by Cllr Cummings and seconded by Cllr Smith that the nets remain without conditions. The proposal was defeated by 4-2

· It was proposed by Cllr Overington and seconded by Cllr Cummings that the nets could remain in place pending the outcome of discussions between the Parish Council and the Cricket Club to explore the viability of making modification/alterations. The proposal was carried 6-0.  

· The Clerk will write to the cricket club advising them of this course of action. Action = Clerk
·  The PC representatives to conduct the discussions with the Cricket club will be Cllrs Overington, Sewell, Ellis and Cade

There being no further business the meeting closed at 6-20 pm

_______________________(Chairman)  __________________(date)
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